THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 55th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 2nd June, 2010 

AT THE SALCOLMBE YACHT CLUB
The following members of the Committee were present:



Iain Macpherson

Honorary Chairman



Cass Macpherson

Honorary Secretary

Bob Davies, Kath Davies, Pete Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Tim Parkinson, Sue Clayton.

17 members of the Association were present.

1.
Apologies for their absence had been received from David Cake, Phil Lokier, John Yonwin, Roger Pannell, Jim and Jean Twyman.

2.
Minutes of the 54th AGM, which had previously been circulated to the members, were approved.

3.
Matters Arising:

Any matters arising from the minutes would be dealt with under other items on the agenda.
4.
Chairman’s Report:
Iain Macpherson started by thanking everyone for coming to Salcombe. It was good to have so many boats competing this year.  

He went on to say that 2010 had started with a somewhat lower membership as shown in the Treasurer’s Report that was to follow.  There had been a new deck mould made for the Association by Chris Somner. He had already produced one hull with a new deck which was designed to give more room inside the boat.  Chris Somner had now made 8 new boats which had gone to Poole, Gravesend, Shearwater and Salcombe.  The Chairman continued by thanking the Committee for their great support since he took over as Chairman last year.  

He particularly thanked John Yonwin, who was not able to be at the AGM, for his role at the Association’s Treasurer for more than 10 years.  John was now standing down as Treasurer and from the committee as his workload had increased with Poole Yacht Club and other numerous commitments.  On behalf of the Association he wished John well and said we should all miss his technical skill and wise counsel, all leavened by his rich sense of humour and infectious laugh. 
Bob Davis had kindly offered to be our new Treasurer and we thanked him for that and wished him good luck.
Dayboat Week 2011 was to be hosted by Castle Cove Sailing Club, located just inside Portland Harbour. The date were to be 20-26th August.

Discussions were in progress with the Royal Torbay Yacht Club in Torquay for 2012. 
5.
Treasurer’s Report:
The audited accounts for the year ended 3lst December, 2009 and commentary had been circulated to members.

Tim Parkinson presented the report prepared by John Yonwin and thanked him for that.

As had already been mentioned, membership was down compared with the previous year.  It was possible that this was partly because of the increase in subscriptions, which had not been changed for a number of years.
Tim Parkinson commended the annual accounts for the Meeting’s approval.  James Davis proposed that they be approved, with David Rouse seconding.  The Accounts were duly adopted unanimously. 

6.
Election of Officers and Committee:
The following had been nominated for membership of the Committee and were duly elected

Honorary Chairman


Iain Macpherson

Honorary Treasurer


Bob Davis

Honorary Secretary


Cass Macpherson

Membership Secretary

Cass Macpherson

Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff  Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson, Deb Struthers.

At the Chairman’s request, the meeting agreed to consider the election en bloc.  It was accordingly proposed by Carol Martell and seconded by John Dacke that all those named be elected and it was so resolved unanimously.
7.
Election of Auditor:

John Lokier had agreed to continue as the Association’s auditor.  His appointment was then proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Peter Hewitt and unanimously approved by the Meeting.
8.
Any Other Business:
(a)
James Davis reminded the Meeting that it had been agreed at the last AGM that consideration be given to changing the format of the Ladies Race during Dayboat Week as entries had tailed off over the years.  The Chairman replied that it had not yet been possible to bring forward a good proposal but agreed to present the Committee’s ideas at the next AGM.
(b)
Tim Parkinson reported that a new silver trophy had been passed on to us by The Weston Bay Yacht Club to be used as another prize.  The Committee would consider how best to use this very generous donation.  A letter of thanks would be sent to the donor for this trophy.

There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 55th Annual General Meeting closed.

…………………………….Chairman

            ……………………….Date

